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VSOC CENTRE 9 – EAST MIDLANDS – FEBRUARY 2011 

OWNERS OF: VIRAGO, DRAGSTAR, ROYAL STAR, VENTURE STAR, MIDNIGHT STAR, WARRIOR, RAIDER 
(OWNERS OF OTHER CUSTOM BIKES WELCOME AS ASSOCIATE MEMBERS) 

 

From the editor 
  

Hope you’ve all had a good start to the year. Weather not great but if not out riding you could 

have started making those plans for rallies, trips and rideouts – couldn’t you? Well, you can do so 

during February. There will be a new Landmark competition, its better constructed than last year so 

more of us can enjoy it, look out for future information on this. 

 

Let’s try and make this an even stronger more unified centre this year by you getting involved in as 

many activities as possible. The biggest being the Bomber Bash, the first being The Gathering on 10
th
 April and then the 

following week on 17
th
 is the Bottesford Egg Run. Two key benefits will come from this – you’ll enjoy yourselves even 

more and I (or the new Editor) will have plenty to write about during the year!  Simply check out the calendar at the back of 

the Newsletter as well as special notices in each issue for all future activities. 

Attending your local regional meeting if possible will help in becoming more involved 

and meeting new friends, the meetings are fun, informative and from these you can 

develop ideas for rides and weekend breaks. A most important thing to remember - in 

order to continue enjoying all the benefits of the club you must be a member - 

membership renewals will soon be due, you will find a form on the last page of this 

Newsletter or you can renew on line at the VSOC website. 

 
The Newsletter is only one of many ways we keep in touch with each other. E-mail, 
text and Facebook are examples of others.  I mentioned in the last issue about the 
text activity – I believe the best method available for being aware of last minute 
activities. Facebook is another good way. You don’t have to be a fan of this or a 
regular user to benefit. I don’t use it often and am only on it because Moira 
registered me on it! That said, you will via this be informed of activities coming                                            

up, who is attending and also who might be planning future events and are requesting 

ideas, support etc. It is simple to use, it has to be if I do it! Once registered you can see 

what is happening with Lost Riders, Mike Godwin will make you a member of the 

Centre 9 group and by typing VSOC in the search bar you will be taken to the national 

Facebook page. Mike is our Facebook co-coordinator, he will be pleased to answer any questions you might have, he or you 

once registered, could let anyone know of an event your planning and make invitations to join in. The national VSOC now 

has a Tweet group, check out the national site for more details if you’re interested.  

 

Please don’t feel overwhelmed by all this and ignore it. If, like me, you like to keep things simple yet not miss anything, then 

read the Newsletter, register with Terry for the texts and call Terry if anything requires clarification.   

Be careful out there!  Jim 

  

THE GATHERING 

WILL TAKE PLACE ON 

10TH APRIL ɀ MORE 

INFORMATION TO 

FOLLOW.  

 MARK THE DAY IN 

YOUR DIARY - NOW! 

 

http://www.lostriders.co.uk/
http://www.lostriders.co.uk/
http://www.vsoc.org.uk/


THE DERBYSHIRE DESPATCH                                                                      

 Hello  - Well what a night for my second meeting it was very rainy so thanks to the 14 people who braved the weather and 

especially to Paul Burdass, Mark Winterbottom and Mike and Lesley Godwin who had made the journey north to support 
me for their first time and incidentally their team also won the quiz!!! 
Onto the quiz -  we had a 1960’s music quiz courtesy  of Les, (thank you Les) there were 5 teams including the bar staff but 
unfortunately they didn’t realise the quiz had started so didn’t write anything down!!! As I said Mark, Paul, Mike and Lesley 
won so well done to them. We hope to have another music quiz next month so please come and join us and who knows it 
could be you that wins!! 
 
At the meeting I mentioned that I had been to Custom Street Motorcycles that is based in Eastwood on two occasions to no 
avail so a few days later Jim contacted me to say he had been in but the owner wasn’t there but he had spoken to him on 

the phone and had arranged a meeting with him and would I like to go with him so Jim and I met 
up with Pete last week and it went very well and was very productive. 
I have also made another visit to CMC to see how the move was progressing and was told that the 
new premises have been decorated and the Cafe has also been given a lick of paint and that they 
are hoping to be open on the 5th February, so all being well our 1st Sunday of the month breakfast 
meeting on the 6th should be able to go ahead. 
That’s all for this month.  
Shelagh xx 

NOTTȭS NATTERINGS 

Good news first! Following the demise of the Goose we have finally found an alternative venue! From the 15th February we 

will be meeting at the Rolls Royce Leisure Club, Gate 1, Watnall Road Hucknall. NG15 6EU. Watnall Road is the B6009 off 
the A611. Only 5 minutes from the M1 junction 27 or 26 and easy 
to get to from the Nottingham area.  We had a first meeting there 
on the 25th. This was a special meeting as it was not on the normal 
day of the month, as many people as possible were informed, if 
you were missed we apologise.  (Make sure you’re on the texting 
list so you don’t miss similar activities in the future). It’s an 
excellent venue, very similar to the Mellish, good parking, cheap 
beer and we will still have the famous free chip butties! I know 
some go to the Mellish and don’t believe there is a need to go 
elsewhere but there is! It’s smaller, more intimate and you can 
have a real input into what our region does, activities can be 
tailored more easily to what you want to do. We hope to get more 
ride-outs and possibly a weekend away. Come along, share your 
thoughts and let’s have some fun! 

The breakfast meets continue so come along enjoy a donut and coffee at McDonalds, Arnold. Come in the car if you prefer 
whilst the weather is bad – but come!  
I know there will be things going on soon however the first event I know of at present that we 
will be doing is going to the Jump Start on 2nd April, you can if you wish go for the Friday and 
Saturday, we are only going for the Saturday night but it’s worth it! All are welcome to join us, if 
interested get in touch. 
                                           Come and join the fun.         Chris & Jim 

 
LINC’S LYRICAL 

 This month was quiet at our meeting as Mum, Dad and I attended at the Duke of Wellington.  Our 

other regulars unfortunately couldn’t make it due to other commitments or in the case of Dave and 
Sheila were enjoying Thailand.  No doubt in a lot warmer weather than us! 
So we enjoyed a lovely hot meal courtesy of the landlord which was, as always, absolutely divine 
Nothing else to report but as the weather is getting better hopefully it will mean getting out more 
on the motorbikes! See you all soon.   Alex Bridgwood 

 BOTTESFORD EGG RUN 

17TH APRIL 

LEAVING RED LION, BOTTESFORD 11am. 

NOTTINGHAM AREA WILL HAVE A RIDE-

IN FROM THE UNICORN, GUNTHORPE 

DEPARTING AT 10am. ALL WELCOME! 

Contact Jim 07867 868 582 



CUSTOM STREET MOTORCYCLES 
 

Recently Shelagh was in contact with this company, based in Eastwood, 
always looking for new partners, a visit was made at which we met the 
owner – Pete. He’s a great guy with as much enthusiasm as we have when it 
comes to biking.  Current stock is light as he is awaiting deliveries in the next 
week or so but what he has got is good and certainly worth checking out. The 
service he offers our members is a very competitive labour rate for servicing 
and discounts on any parts required. In addition to servicing he can also 

supply tyres (bikes & cars etc) from his other company. You will hear more of his offers in the future until then a few words 
from Pete to outline the company  - 
Custom Street are a family run business with father and son employed along with two long standing time served 
technicians with more than a little grey hair between us (that’s when there is some hair at all, ha ha).  We have over 100 
years (oh my God am I that old) experience between us and can offer friendly advice and a first class workshop service.  
 
We are a company set up and designed to deal with quality used Street and Custom bikes, from Japanese manufacturer`s 
Honda, Kawasaki, Suzuki and Yamaha to the real heavy iron from the states, Harley Davidson. We have contacts specifically 
in Italy and the USA and can locate and import any bike out there that’s on the market today and even the hand built 
monsters from Orange county / Big Dog / and more. We already have facilities in place to register imports on age related 
plates as we have been doing it for over ten years now.  
 
We seem to have a good working relationship with VOSA and DVLA and have ironed out most of the problems and pitfalls 
associated with registering import bikes. We can offer free advice to anyone attempting to register an import and will even 
undertake to register bikes for customers if that makes life any easier for them.  
 
We are bikers and like to think we provide a professional and friendly, no frills service to our customers.  
No suited and booted slick salesmen, no stock with over-inflated prices to compensate for overheads, no ridiculous 
workshop rates and "additional sundries" charges. Just proper people dealing with proper bikes at proper prices. - Real 
Deals On Two Wheels.   Call in and see us for a cuppa anytime!  
 
IMPORTS  
Although we have many UK bikes for sale we also deal with imports from the states and Italy. All of our import bikes come 
fully registered on age related plates. They are fully serviced, workshop inspected and test ridden before sale. They are all 
taxed and where necessary they have full MOT's.  
Custom Street can be found at Unit 13, Great Northern Road, Eastwood. NG19 3PD. 01773 762 388 
 
BEING SHOT AT 

Hi everyone, hope you are all well. The coming year is set to be a very full one, we have now set the 
date for our annual Gathering of the Clans on the 10th April, and details of the ride-out will be 
published soon. 
But before that, the Jumpstart party is on the 1st April, centre 6 have gone back to the original idea, of a 
small but friendly event at a pub, and it is looking to be a good weekend away to start off our biking 
season, several of us are going, it is all ticket, so make sure you can get in if you are thinking of a last 
minute trip. Then on the 17th we will be on the Bottesford egg run, always well supported, so get those 
bikes ready. 
 A two week break then, with only Easter in between, before our first big event of the year, Janice and 

Nigel’s wedding. Planning is well under way, for a two night party, with overnight camping, and of course a bike led 
wedding  procession on the Saturday, and party at night. Hopefully we can all make the weekend a special one for the 
happy couple. 
This year the International rally is in Denmark, it will be here soon enough, and if you are planning to go, please make sure 
you book a cabin nice and early, as I am told the prices will be going up as the time approaches, at the moment good deals 
are waiting to be picked up. At the moment a six berth cabin is around £360, only £60 each. 
Just a mention on area meet venues, Leicester have moved to the Nags Head, only a few yard up the road from The Forge, 



and with 2 meals for £8, it is a nice way to spend an evening. 
Nottingham has at last found a new home; it is at the Rolls Royce Leisure Club, Gate 1, Watnall Road, Hucknall. NG15 6EU. 
With chip butties, and beer at £2 a pint, sounds like a good venue to me. 
Please note that membership renewal time is also fast approaching, you can once again renew online, with an extra £1 cost 
to cover charges, but at least there are no envelopes, stamps or forms to be filled in, and posted, so you may think it’s 
worth it, I did. 
Details of all our meet venues, and ticket ordering for events, will be found elsewhere on this newsletter, and of course on 
our web site, and in the Clatter magazine. Of course you can always ask me if you are not sure, I will do my best to get you 
the answer. 
I have been asked about bikes for the Uttoxeter Classic Bike Show, 2nd and 3rd July, If you want to add your bike to the 
show, then 2 free show passes are available for each bike shown, and free camping for the weekend, with live 
entertainment on the Saturday night, and a VSOC camping area set aside, please let me know, so I can pass on your details, 
thanks. 
Lastly, don’t forget to put yourself forward for committee positions, if two or more fancy a position, it is always voted on, 
so more interest is definitely better for our club. All positions will become vacant at the centre meet in April, this club 
needs you, think about it.    Ride Safe People   
Terry 
 

SPECIAL DATES TO PLAN FOR 

(FULL DETAILS FOR CLUB ACTIVITIES ON WEBSITE OR CONTACT EDITOR)  
APRIL 1 – 3 JUMP START, SALE, NEAR MANCHESTER. £8 BAND/DISCO  CONTACT 01772 334512 

APRIL 10 THE GATHERING MORE INFORMATION TO FOLLOW. 

 MAY 27 – 28  BOMBER BASH. SLEAFORD RUGBY CLUB, SLEAFORD.  27 – 30 MAY 

JUNE 24 – 26 FEN FROLICS, MELDRETH Nr ROYSTON, HERTS. FROM £16.   

JULY  22 – 24 YORKIES TROGLODYTE RALLY. HULL IONIANS RUGBY CLUB, HUL £18 

AUGUST 26 – 29 PENINSULA PIRATES, NEWTON ABBOTT. £15 CONTACT 01752 569379  

      FEBRUARY 
 1 
 
 
 

Tuesday Centre Meet (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial Ground, 
Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. – from 7.30pm. Contact Terry 0115 939 9142 / 
07853 235400 / billio51@hotmail.com 

6 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast meet. New venue CMC - at Clay Cross! High Street, Clay Cross, S45 9DP 
Note this is the old Stratstone /Powersports showrooms  – contact Shelagh  07981 734 904 

8 
 

Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk 

 9 
 

Wed Leicester / Northants meet. (2nd Wednesday of each month). 
Nags Head, 18 Station Road, Glenfield, Leic.  
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leoniebrowne@live.co.uk 

12 Saturday Unwanted MCC's St. Valentines Party at The Rockbar, Shobnall Sports & Social Club, Shobnall 
Rd, Burton on Trent, Staffs, DE14 2BB. Tickets: £5.00 Rock Disco & live Band 'Silicone Taxis' Fancy 

Dress theme 'Vicars & Tarts'    contact: Tango 07855 133029/ Ruth 07988 521400 
14 Mon Derby Meet. (2nd Monday of month) Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum Duckmanton, Chesterfield. 

S44 5JG. Off M1 J29.  Contact: Shelagh 07981 734 904 

15 Tuesday Notts area meet. (3rd Tuesday of month) New venue yet to be confirmed. Contact Jim 07867 
868 582 or Chris 07739 913 807 

19 Sat Ribcrackers's Valentines Bash & Soapbox Derby. at Lumb Farm, Derby Rd, Marehay, Ripley, 
Derbyshire, DE5 8JN Starts at 2pm 07738 266211 or 07824 997779 www.ribcrackersmcc.co.uk 

20  
 

Sunday  Derbyshire breakfast meet. New  venue tbc – contact Shelagh  07981 734 904 

26 -
27 

Sat / Sun London International Custom Show 2011 at Alexandra Palace, London, N22 7AY 
info@lics2011.com  www.lics2011.com 

mailto:billio51@hotmail.com
mailto:ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:leoniebrowne@live.co.uk
javascript:linkit('http://maps.google.co.uk/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=DE14+2BB');
javascript:linkit('http://maps.google.co.uk/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=DE5%208JN');
javascript:linkit('php/click.php?id=289')
javascript:linkit('http://maps.google.co.uk/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=N22+7AY');
mailto:info@lics2011.com?Subject=as%20seen%20on%20the%20Cernunnos%20MCC%20WhatsOn%20guide
javascript:linkit('http://www.lics2011.com/')


27 
  
 
 

Sunday Nott’s breakfast meet (4th Sunday of month). McDonalds Sir John Robinson Way, OFF A60 
Mansfield Rd., Daybook, Arnold (Retail park opposite Sainsbury). From Nottingham turn right 
at CMC follow and Mc D on left. From Mansfield turn left at CMC. 
From 10.30, food and or a ride-out. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 80 

       MARCH 
1 
 
 
 

Tuesday Centre Meet (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial Ground, 
Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. – from 7.30pm. Contact Terry 0115 939 9142 / 
07853 235400 / billio51@hotmail.com 

6 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast meet. New venue - CMC - at Clay Cross! High Street, Clay Cross, S45 
9DP. Note this is the old Stratstone / Powersports showrooms  – contact Shelagh  07981 734 
904   

 14 
 

Mon Derby Meet. (2nd Monday of month) Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum Duckmanton, Chesterfield. 
S44 5JG. Off M1 J29.  Shelagh 07981 734 904 

15  
 

Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk 

 16 
 

Wed Leicester / Northants meet. (2nd Wednesday of each month). Nags Head, 18 Station Road, 
Glenfield, Leic. Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leoniebrowne@live.co.uk   

20  
 

Sunday  Derbyshire breakfast meet. New  venue tbc – contact Shelagh  07981 734 904 

27 
  
 
 

Sunday Nott’s breakfast meet (4th Sunday of month). McDonalds Sir John Robinson Way, OFF A60 
Mansfield Rd., Daybook, Arnold (Retail park opposite Sainsbury). From Nottingham turn right 
at CMC follow and Mc D on left. From Mansfield turn left at CMC. 
From 10.30, food and or a ride-out. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 80 

27 Sunday Bob Ogle Memorial Ride. More info to follow. 

    

THE COMMITTEE 
 

Centre 9 rep     Deputy Centre rep       Derby 
Terry Warren     Trevor Bridgwood     Shelagh Booker 
0115 939 9142     01522 750395     01773 781 187 
07853 235400     Trac5641@yahoo.co.uk             07981 734 904 
Billio51@hotmail.com         shelaghbooker@hotmail.com  

                  Facebook co-ordinator     
 Entertainment organiser                 Mike Godwin                    Treasurer 

Les Martin      01246 276754    Rachel Bridgwood 
01773 778767     07775 774 977          01522 750395 
07974 440 480     mikegodwin@ntlworld.com           Trac5641@yahoo.co.uk 
Lam245@hotmail.co.uk                        

Lincolnshire     Newsletter Editor  
 Leicestershire     Alex Bridgwood    Jim Salmon 
Pete Brown      07815 972037    07867 868 582    
0116 291 6809     01522 750395    Jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk 
leoniebrown@live.co.uk    ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk    

                                   Merchandise 
Webmaster       Notts     John Simpson 
EJ       Vacant      07929 048 763                                                   
01673 857443      Temporary contacts –                           sim556@hotmail.com   
07872 075851      Jim Salmon   07867 868 582                  Ride-out Co-ordinator

 Ej.darlington@googlemail.com    Chris Bostock 07739 913 807  TBC  

             
            
 

 INTERNATIONAL RALLY HOLLAND (JUNE) - LOST RIDERS GROUP RIDE 

(STARTING ONE DAY EARLIER AND ENDING ONE DAY LATER) 

 

10 June       Depart around mid-day for ride to Eurotunnel into France 

                    Stay the night Formule 1, Calais Coquelles 

11 June     Travel to Rally site, arriving early afternoon. 

13 June  Rally ends. Travel back to Formule 1 Calais Coqelles for evening. 

14 Jun e Return via Eurotunnel to UK.   

 
Distance Nottingham to Calais est. 220 miles  Calais to Borculo (Rally base) est. 275 miles.  
 
COST 
Fuel   est. £100. In addition to this allow for rally tickets and spending money 
Eurotunnell     Dpt  10 June @ 16.20  £22         Return  14 June @ 10.20am £21   
Formule 1       10 June, 1 night  @ €44.10   13 June 1 night @ €49.10 
                             (Both nights Include breakfast for 2 people) 
  . 
Next Book now your Formule 1, (this is most important as rooms are limited), rally tickets and 

Eurotunnel. http://www.hotelformule1.com   http://www.eurotunnel.com      
 
Finally:  Contact Terry to let him know you are going and enable him to inform you of developments. 
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